
 

Sister Laurellen Nixon,  SSND— 70 Year Jubilee! 

"I am grateful 
for it!” 

I have served my community and God’s people as a School Sister of Notre Dame 

for 70 years.  

During my years as an SSND, I offered my secretarial skills in schools, and as  

secretary to the Province Provincial.  

The ministry I most treasured was teaching at the Training School in Monrovia, 

Liberia, Africa. 

I have always tried to maintain a peaceful, prayerful presence, and live in that 

spirit in my community at Ozanam Hall, Bayside, NY.   

While I treasured my time in Africa, when asked what my favorite ministry     

was, I have to say, "This place." I am grateful for it! 

 

 

To read an article about SSND Sisters Laurellen Nixon and Loreen Spaulding regard-

ing their time in Africa as missionaries, Click Here: The Hour 

https://www.thehour.com/wilton/article/Sisters-recall-teaching-in-the-midst-of-war-8252285.php

